
HB 1469: NO, OPPOSE 

Chairman Weisz and the House Human Services Committee; 

My name is Whitney Jeske, a resident of McKenzie County, ND. I am testifying in OPPOSITION of HB 

1469. When a parent arrives at the decision not to vaccinate their child, countless hours have been 

spent scouring the websites of the CDC, WHO, FDA, and NVIC.org. Countless studies, and lack thereof, 

have been read on PubMed. Informed parents have read inserts, read books, connected with other 

parents and individuals who have been personally affected by vaccines. My point being, parents who 

have chosen not to vaccinate have done his/her due diligence in making an informed decision. They do 

not need a state funded, biased module.  My question for you, will NDDOH and their “pro” vaccine 

propaganda course include lengthy information on vaccine risks, disclose that there have never been 

true double blind placebo studies done on childhood vaccines, or will it give information on what to do if 

an adverse reaction does occur? I’m guessing no. There must be transparency, there must be freedom!  

Again, I strongly oppose HB 1469.  

 


